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Eller, administrative assistant to Senator Eugene
MecCarthy; Paul M. A. Linebarger, Johns Hop-
kins University; John Plank, Department of
State; Majid Khadduri, Johns Hopkins Univer-
sity; William Roberts, The Catholic University;
and others.

New Association officers elected at the business
meeting were: president, Richard M. Scammon,
Bureau of the Census; first vice-president, Miss
Edna Fluegel, The Catholic University; second
vice-president, William J. Nagle, Department of
State; executive council member, Walter D.
Jacobs, the University of Maryland. Walter I.
Giles, Georgetown University, and Nathaniel
Preston, American University, continued as
members of the executive council. Richard T.
Greer, Operations & Policy Research, Inc., was
reappointed secretary-treasurer.

Kenneth G. Olson of K. G. Olson & Associates
served as chairman of the conference, assisted by
Benjamin Nimer, George Washington University.

The National Institute of Social and Behavioral
Science, in collaboration with the Section on
Social and Economic Sciences of the American
Association for the Advancement of Science, will
hold sessions for contributed papers at the annual
meeting of the A.A.A.S. in Montreal, Canada,
December 26-31, 1964.

Association members interested in presenting a
paper at these sessions should forward titles and
abstracts of 300 words not later than September 1

to Donald P. Ray, Director, National Institute of
Social and Behavioral Science, 863 Benjamin
Franklin Station, Washington, D. C. 20044.

Papers should be based on research currently or
recently completed by the author. Subjects may
concern any aspect of national political science or
international studies. Topics of a multidisciplin-
ary nature are also of interest.

Selected papers of the sessions will be published
by the National Institute. The American Political
Science Association is an affiliate member of the
Section on Social and Economic Sciences of the
AAAS.

The new officers of the New England Political
Science Association for 1964-65 are: president,
Albert A. Mavrinac, Colby College; vice-presi-
dent, Laurence I. Radway, Dartmouth College;
secretary-treasurer, Gerald J. Grady, University
of Massachusetts; executive council. Robert
O’Hare, Boston College; Cecilia M. Kenyon,
Smith College; Robert C. Wood, Massachusetts
Institute of Technology.

A Conference on ‘“Mathematical Applications
to Problems in Political Science’’ will be held at
Southern Methodist University, July 20-29,
1964. The conference is sponsored by the Na-
tional Science Foundation. Stipends for the con-
ference will be awarded to 30 participants, drawn
from college and university political science
faculties.

OTHER ACTIVITIES

In recognition of the increasing demand for
survey research materials collected in the de-
veloping nations of Africa, Asia, and Latin
America, the Survey Research Center of the
University of California, Berkeley, has established
an International Data Library and Reference
Service. Under a grant from the National Science
Foundation, the Library is organizing itself to
perform two services: 1) Existing survey mate-
rials—IBM cards and codebooks—are being ob-
tained, prepared, and will be made available to
scholars for purposes of secondary analyses. These
data will be made available for the very small
cost of their duplication; 2) Information on the
research capabilities of overseas research agencies
and on the methodological problems encountered
in overseas research will be collected and made
available to scholars.

Scholars and research agencies possessing over-
seas survey materials are requested to deposit
such data in the Library. The Library will cover
the costs of reproduction and mailing of the mate-
rials.

Requests for information and services should be

addressed to: International Data Library and
Reference Service, Survey Research Center, Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley, California, 94720,

The YIVO for Jewish Research (1048 Fifth
Avenue, New York 28, N. Y.) announces the
establishment of a clearinghouse and index to
Jewish subjects in current American humanistic
and social research. All scholars engaged in re-
search (including doctoral dissertations and M.A.
theses) in which Jewish topics or materials are
separately identifiable are invited to fill out a brief
questionnaire which will be supplied upon request.
Cooperating scholars will receive an annual list of
studies registered with the clearinghouse as either
completed or in progress.

The political science department at the Univer-
sity of Pittsburg has received a grant of $500,000
from the Maurice and Laura Falk Foundation to
establish an endowed chair in the field of Ameri-
can politics,

The department of political science at the
University of Georgia has been authorized to
grant the Ph.D. degree.

The department of international relations and
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the Social Science Foundation, University of
Denver, have inaugurated a new Monograph
Series in World Affairs.

Henry J. ABranaM, professor of political sci-
ence at the University of Pennsylvania, served as
a member of the Philadelphia Board of Educa-
tion’s Special Committee on Non-Discrimination
during the spring and summer of 1963.

T. W. Apawms, formerly of the University of
Oklahoma and now with the U. 8. Army Research
Office, Washington, D. C., has been temporarily
assigned to the Foreign Areas Studies Division of
the Special Operations Research Office at American
University. He will be the chairman of a four-
member team preparing an area handbook on the
Republic of Cyprus.

DesmoND L. ANDERSON, associate dean of the
school of public administration, UCLA, was
elected chairman of the University Senate for the
year 1964.

STaNLEY V. ANDERSON, assistant professor of
political science at the University of California,
Santa Barbara, is on leave of absence for the
1963-1964 academic year to serve as an APSA
congressional fellow.

TorreN J. ANDERsON, University of Southern
California, has been appointed to the executive
committee of the California Citizens’ Advisory
Commission on constitutional revision.

CuARrLEs 8. AscHER of Brooklyn College has
been elected president of the Citizens Housing
and Planning Council of New York.

JorN H. Baparey, department of government
at Miami University (Ohio), has been granted
leave for 196465 to serve as the first visiting pro-
fessor in the Kyoto University Center of South-
east Asian studies. Following nine months resi-
dence in Kyoto, Japan, he will go to Thailand for
research under a grant from the Rockefeller
Foundation.

CLARENCE A. BERDAHL, visiting professor of
government at Southern Illinois University, was
chosen chairman of the State Department Ad-
visory Committee on Foreign Relations in No-
vember, 1963.

BerNarp C. BorNING, chairman of political
science at the University of Idaho, was granted
leave of absence for 1963-64 to serve as Fulbright
lecturer at Seoul National University and Korea
University in Seoul, Korea.

EveeneE Burpick, University of California,
will be on leave for the spring and fall terms, 1964,

Ben G. BurNETT, associate professor of poli-
tical science, Whittier College, is spending the
school year 1963-64 in Santiago, Chile, under a
grant from the Social Science Research Asscia-
tion.

LyntoNn K. CaLpweLL, Indiana University,
represented the United States at a symposium on
management training for public administration
sponsored by the Central Treaty Organization in
Lahore, Pakistan, in January. In returning he
vigsited a number of European research institu-
tions for development studies on behalf of the
American Society for Public Administration.

Marg W. CanNoN, who has been given a leave
of absence from the department of political sci-
ence at Brigham Young University, has been
named to a committee on municipal advisement
by the Institute of Public Administration in New
York City. He will be working in Venezuela as an
advisor to the Venezuelan government.

GeorGE E. CaTLIN was elected a member of the
World Academy, Rehovot, Israel, and a member
of honor of the Institute of Political Studies,
Spain.

CarL Q. CuristoL, chairman of the depart-
ment of political science, University of Southern
California, has been elected vice-president of the
United Nations Association of Southern Cali-
fornia.

Hueun McDowarL CLokie of the University of
California, Berkeley, is visiting professor in the
department of government, Louisiana State
University during the spring semester of 1964.

Parrick J. CoNkLIN is on leave from his posi-
tion as assistant professor of political science,
University of Missouri, to serve on the research
staff of the Missouri State Reorganization Com-
mission until December 15, 1964,

MorToN H. CowpEN resigned his teaching post
at Columbia University in March to become exec-
utive director of the New York Metropolitan
Committee of the United World Federalists.

RicaarD F. CraBBs has been appointed execu-
tive secretary of Indiana University’s interna-
tional relations committee.

Derex CraBTREE, University of Exeter, Eng-
land, has been a visiting lecturer in the depart-
ment of political science at the University of
Oregon during 1963—64.,

Davip Dausg, All Souls College, Oxford, will
serve as Ford Rotating professor in the depart-
ment of political science at the University of
California, Berkeley, for the 1964-65 academic
year.
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Viapimir DEpwER, Harvard center for interna-
tional affairs and the University of Manchester,
England, served in January and February as a
visiting professor in the department of interna-
tional relations, University of Denver.

JosepH DUNNER is a visiting professor at the
University of Freiburg, Germany, during 1963—
64, under an award from the German Research
Council. During the second half of the year he
will be a Fulbright senior professor at the univer-
sity.

RoBEeRrT E. ELDER, professor of political science
at Colgate University was on sabbatical leave
during the fall semester, 1963.

HerMan FINER was visiting professor of poli-
tical science, spring quarter, 1964, Michigan State
University.

WesLeY FisueL, department of political sci-
ence, Michigan State University, has been ap-
pointed a consultant to the Assistant Secretary of
State for Far Eastern Affairs. He was also ap-
pointed lecturer at the Foreign Service Institute,
Department of State.

WirLiaM GABLE, associate professor of political
science at the University of Michigan, has re-
turned to Ann Arbor after two years as chief of
party of the University of Michigan advisor team
at National Chengehi University, Taiwan.

GanTcHO G. GAVRILOFF has been granted leave
of absence from Christian College, Columbia,
Mo., to do research in England.

Lyman A. GLENNY, who has been on leave
since 1962 serving the state of Illinois in the draft-
ing of a master plan for higher education, has
resigned his position as professor of government at
Sacramento State College in order to continue his
work in the field of higher education studies.

MgerriLL R. GoopaLr has returned to the
Claremont graduate school upon completion of a
twenty-month United Nations assignment as
senior public administration advisor to the
government of Nepal.

Hivron P. Goss, senior political scientist with
the General Electric Company’s Santa Barbara
operation since its establishment in 1957, served
a8 lecturer in political science at the University of
California, Santa Barbara, for the spring semester.

WesLEY GouLp, professor of political science
at Purdue University, was visiting professor at
Northwestern University during the academic
year 1963-64.

H. Ross Hammonp, Brigham Young Univer-
sity, was a visiting professor at Whittier College

in Latin American studies during the second
semester, 1963—64.

Eric HorreEr will serve as associate research
political scientist at the University of California,
Berkeley, effective February 1, 1964.

RoBERT J. HucksuorN has resigned from the
political science department at the University of
Idaho to accept appointment as the associate di-
rector of the National Center for the Education
of Politics.

Ricuarp Hucnes, doctoral candidate at the
Claremont graduate school, served as a lecturer in
political science at the University of California,
Santa Barbara, for the 1963—1964 academic year.

WHITTLE JoHNSTON of American University
served as visiting lecturer in political science at
Swarthmore College, spring semester, 1964.

Hans KELsEN, professor emeritus, University
of California, Berkeley, received an honorary doc-
torate from the University of Paris, November 7,
1963.

Joun H. KgessiL is serving as director of the
arts and sciences division of the Republican na-
tional committee during the 1963-64 academic
year.

Fan Kuang-HuawN, who received his Ph.D.
from New York University in 1963, has been
appointed visiting assistant professor of political
science at the University of Idaho for the aca-
demic year 1963-64 to replace Bernard Borning
while the latter is on leave.

GEORGE A. Lanvyr will be on research leave from
Oberlin College in 1964-65 under a Rockefeller
Foundation grant. He will spend the latter half of
the year as a research associate at the Harvard
center for international affairs.

JosErPH LAPALOMBARA, department of political
science, Michigan State University, was named to
the board of advisors in political science by
Appleton-Century-Crof t Book Company.

Davip L. LArsoN, assistant professor of govern-
ment at Tufts University, has been appointed as
lecturer and consultant in international relations
at the Naval War College for the fall semester ot
1964,

WarTeEr H. C. Laves, chairman of the depart-
ment of government at Indiana University, has
been appointed to the United States National
Commission to UNESCO. He has also been given
a three-year grant by the Carnegie Corporation to
study the United Nations assistance in political
development.
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RENE LEMARCHAND of the University of Florida
was a visiting lecturer in African studies at Cha-
tham College for the semester beginning February
ary 3, 1964.

Joun C. LiviNGgsTON, professor of government
at Sacramento State College, has been appointed
to a committee to advisethe CaliforniaState Board
of Education in the teaching of the bill of rights in
the public schools.

StuarRT A. MacCorkLE of the University of
Texas was on leave of absence during the spring
semester 1963-64 to serve as visiting professor at
the University of Europe at Bruges. Professor
MacCorkle lectured at Burges on the administra-
tive problems of municipalities.

HerBert McCLosKY, professor of political
science at the University of California, Berkeley,
will be on leave for the 1964-65 year.

CuARrLEs E. MARTIN, for many years chairman
of the department of political science, University
of Washington, and recently with the American
studies program, University of the Phillippines,
was a visiting professor at Whittier College during
the second semester, 1963-1964, under a grant
from the Haynes Foundation,

Dovaras H. MENDEL, formerly of UCLA, was
a visiting associate professor at the University of
Wisconsin-Milwaukee in 1963-64. Prior to accept-
ing this post, he spent a year as a Fulbright pro-
fessor in Taiwan, followed by a year on research
in Japan and as visiting lecturer in Asian studies
at the University of Melbourne.

PeTer H. MERKL, assistant professor of poli-
tical science, University of California at Santa
Barbara, began a year’s research leave of absence
in February. He will work under a grant from the
Rockefeller Foundation.

W. H. Morris-JoNEs, Durham College, Dur-
ham, England, will serve as visiting professor in
the department of political science, 196465, at
the University of California, Berkeley.

PurLir E. MosELy, director of Columbia Uni-
versity’s European Institute, has been reap-
pointed to the board of trustees of The Rand Cor-
poration; he served previously on the board from
1951 to 1961.

MarTIN C. NEEDLER, assistant professor of
political science, University of Michigan, has been
elected a corresponding member of the Bolivarian
Society of Ecuador.

CuarLEs B. NEFP, assistant professor, Uni-
versity of Hawaii, has taken a leave of absence in
order to accept an administrative position with

the Peace Corps. He will be stationed in Latin
America.

RosERT Osgoop, School of Advanced Interna-
tional Studies, Johns Hopkins University, suc-
ceeded Leland Goodrich in November, 1963, as
APSA representative on the State Department
Advisory Committee on Foreign Relations.

GEORGE S. PARTHEMOS, head of the department
of political science at the University of Georgia,
has been appointed vice-president of the Univer-
sity in charge of the educational program, effec-
tive July 1, 1964.

D. N, Paruaxg, head of the department of pol-
itical science, University School of Social Sciences,
Gujaret University, India, is serving as visiting
lecturer and researcher in the department of
international relations, University of Denver.

ErnesT R. PerkIns, chief of the Foreign Rela-
tions Division of the Historical Office, Depart-
ment of State, and editor of the series, Foreign
Relations of the United States, retired on Decem-
ber 30, 1963, after thirty-three years of govern-
ment service. On the occasion of his retirement he
was presented with letters of appreciation from
Secretary of State Dean Rusk, and from Clarence
A Berdahl, chairman of the Advisory Committee
on Foreign Relations.

Ira PoLLEY was visiting lecturer of political
science, winter quarter, 1964, at Michigan State
University.

C. HErMAN PritcuETT, University of Chicago,
attended the third annual convention of the
Puerto Rico Political Science Association in
February, and addressed the closing banquet of
the convention.

J. Harris PROCTOR, associate professor of
political science at Duke University, will be on
sabbatical leave during 1964-65. He will teach at
the Royal College, Nairobi, Kenya, and conduct
research under a grant from the African and
American Universities program.

Laurence I. Rapway has been appointed co-
director of the comparative studies center at
Dartmouth College.

Harry H. RansoM has been granted a 1964~
65 leave of absence from the department of po-
litical science, Vanderbilt University, to engage in
research in London and Washington, D. C. under
a grant from the Rockefeller Foundation.

Knup RasMusseEN has been appointed director
of Colgate University’s Washington Study Group
to succeed Robert E. Elder who directed the
Group from 1952 to 1963. This project celebrates
its 25th anniversary this year.
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Ravpa H. RETzLAFF, assistant professor of
political science, Berkeley, will be on sabbatical
leave in India for the 1964~65 academic year,

Ruporpe J. RUMMEL, assistant professor of
government at Indiana University, has received a
research grant from the National Science Founda-
tion.

MarsHALL SINGER of Brooklyn College has
accepted a post as adjunct professor for the spring
semester in the department of political philosophy
and government at Fordham University.

RoBERT STRAUSZ-HUPE has been appointed a
director of the Atlantic Institute of the United
States.

MortoN J. TENZER has been appointed assis-
tant director of the Executive Seminar Center of
the U. 8. Civil Service Commission located at the
U. 8. Merchant Marine Academy.

Hans B. THORELLI, professor of business ad-
ministration, University of Indiana, will be on
leave during 1964-65 to serve as professor of
marketing at the Business Management Methods
Institute (IMEDE) in Lausanne, Switzerland.

James V. Toscano, assistant professor of pol-
itical science, University of Pennsylvania, has
been appointed associate director of the World
Press Institute, Macalester College, St. Paul.

HexrY A. TurNER. professor of political sci-
ence at the University of California, Santa Bar-
bara, has returned from a year’s leave of absence
spent at the University of Khartoum (Republic of
Sudan) and has resumed the chairmanship of the
department.

Dwigat WaLpo will be on leave for the fall
semester from the University of California, and
will serve as the Ford Rotating professor for the
spring term, 1965, at the University.

HerBERT WALTZER, associate professor of
government at Miami University (Ohio) has been
granted leave of absence for the year 1963-64 to
do research in Italy under a grant from the
Rockefeller Foundation. He has also been named
a national convention fellow by the Eagleton
Institute of Politics and the National Center for
Education in Politics.

Mavrice WATERS was a visiting fellow at
United Nations headquarters and also conducted
a two-year survey of international relation pro-
grams in higher education during his three-year
research leave from Wayne State University.

PeETER WoLL of the University of California at
Los Angeles has been appointed visiting associate
professor of politics at Brandeis University for the
year 1964-65.

James R. WoopwortH, Miami University
(Ohio) has been granted a leave of absence
February-September, 1964 in order to join the
Public Administration Service to assist in their
study of state and local food and drug regula-
tory programs.

Roranp A. Young, professor of political sci-
ence at Northwestern University, is serving dur-
ing the academic year 1963-64 as acting director
of the program of African studies, following the
death of Melville J. Herskovitz.

APPOINTMENTS AND STAFF CHANGES

ViraiNiA ApLorFr has been reappointed lec-
turer in political science for the spring semester,
1964, at the University of California.

RoBErT L. ANDERSON of the University of
Florida has been appointed an assistant professor
at the University of Mississippi.

Donarp D. Barry has joined the department
of government at Lehigh University as assistant
professor,

TreEODORE L. BECKER of Okaland University
has accepted a position as assistant professor in
the University of Hawaii.

Tuap BeyYLE, 1963 graduate of the University
of Illinois, has joined the staff of Denison Univer-
sity a8 an assistant professor of political science.

GrorGgE I. BLANKSTEN is serving as acting
chairman of the department of political science at
Northwestern University during the academic
year 1963-1964.

GLENN E. Brooks has been promoted to the
rank of associate professor of political science at
the Colorado College.

Dwiear M. CARPENTER, 1963 graduate of the
University of Illinois, has joined the political
science department at Oklahoma University.

GweENDOLEN M. CARTER of Smith College has
been named professor of political science and
director of the program on African studies at
Northwestern University, effective September
1964.
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